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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, March 7, 2008
ROOM 102 Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak. 
Motion made to approve minutes of February 8, 2008 meeting; seconded.   Unanimously approved.
DEAN’S REPORT 

None as the Dean is away from the College.

INFORMATIVE PORTION:

Ed Tech Committee representatives, Lili Rafeldt, Linda Crootof and Kem Barfield gave a presentation on the Committee’s Online Course Design Review Checklists which encompasses the best practices within TRCC for online courses and distance learning to ensure that we adhere to NEASC standards.
The checklist consists of 24 elements (A-Z); support modules or samples are available from the Director of Distance Learning for A, M, T and XYZ; it also acts as a guideline.  It does not tell you how to, but encourages ways in which you can do what you want in designing, developing or reviewing course materials for an online course.  The self evaluation is of the course structure, not the content or the faculty member.  
Kem Barfield noted that Larry Flick has already used the process and finds it to be very helpful.  The objective of the course review design is that the process will validate that the course is of good educational quality.  It was asked if you have to check off all the items on the checklist in order to “pass” the review.  No.  If you change anything significantly, you will need to go through a re-review process.
Sheila Skahan asked if using an online publisher course is acceptable as an individually created course?  It was noted that sometimes it is ideal to use a mixture of the two.

Faculty were asked to be cognizant of the schedule timeline as any newly designed online course has to go to Curriculum and then to Governance.  Deadlines are very important.  Kem emphasized that he is available to help.  Thank you also to CFT who made funds available for a newsletter which will support online learning development.
Thanks to the EdTech Committee for a job well done!

Accommodations for students with disabilities – This issue was discussed in the Steering Committee meeting that there are increasing numbers of students with ADD/ADHD that need to be addressed.  Student Services will be available at the next meeting to answer any questions faculty may have about this.  Faculty noted that the problem is with what the students tell the counselor is not what goes on in class.  Another issue is the time in which the faculty is informed that the student may have a disability.  It should be at the beginning of class and not half way through the semester.  These and many other questions will be addressed at the next meeting by Student Services counselors.
Service Learning – Chantal Krcmar explained briefly that there is a very exploratory thing happening – the Service Learning Committee (Chantal Krcmar, Steven Neufeld, Claudia Hoskins, Pamela Carroll and Janet Hagen) is trying to re-create course that Frances Moulder had begun integrating service learning as a component.  She distributed a survey to solicit interest in the reprisal of the course.  All questions and suggestions are welcomed on the survey.  The questions basically are (1)  if you would be interested in seeing a Service Learning Course offered; (2) should this be a sociology course; (3) should this be an interdisciplinary course; (4) would this course be best taught by one instructor OR a team of instructors; (5) additional comments or questions.  Please see that the surveys are returned to Chantal.
DISCUSSION  

Information Literacy – Tony Benoit announced that the GenEd Task Force is holding a contest inviting faculty to submit entries to the Information Literacy Outcome Assessment Contest.  The entry should consist of three components added to a course to be run in Fall 2008 that includes information literacy.  The required components are:
(1) A measurable student learning outcome (MSLO) related to information literacy.

(2) A learning activity during which students will acquire the knowledge, skill, or practice that would prepare them to accomplish the MSLO.

(3) An assessment method to determine whether students have accomplished the MSLO.

Details and a sample assessment triad were distributed.  This contest is open to all faculty members, including adjuncts.  Tony asked that this information be shared via word of mouth and in department meetings.  He is hoping to receive entries before the Fall semester.  Support will be available from members of the task force in the fall to help with implementation.  If interested, contact Tony for more information.
OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
Brent Maynard distributed the “2008 Tartan Quiz”.  You can find the colors online.  Answers will be given at the April Division meeting.                                                                                                                                                                   
· Bill Dopirak announced that the Trailblazers hike to Mount Misery scheduled for Saturday has been postponed until Sunday due to impending inclement weather.
· Chantal Krcmar reminded everyone that Dr. DeVaney will be here all day on Wednesday, March 12th; potluck luncheon/discussion is scheduled for 11:00-12:00.  If you haven’t yet signed up to bring something, please do so.
· George Rezendes noted that faculty should have received an email by now informing them of the CCSE faculty survey.  If you “lose” or delete the email, let him know he has the passwords.  Remember that the deadline for the surveys is May 21.  This survey provides useful information to the college.   
· Lili Rafeldt announced that the nursing faculty and students will be presenting at the EPortfolio Conference at Eastern Connecticut State University on March 28th.  This conference addresses more than the tool; faculty can register through the College for a discounted price.  An informational email will be coming out soon.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:40 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, April 11, 2008 at 1:00 p.m.
